CALVIN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

2950 Security Life Building, 1616 Glenarm, Denver, Colorado 80202

Rodney P. Calvin, *President
303-629-6789

September 2, 1981

Re: #1 Apperson
St of Section 30, T3ON-RT1W
_—> San Juan County, New Mexico

Kaempf SWD #1
S% of Section 19, T30N-R11W
San Juan County, New Mexico

ZECEIVED

SEP 8- 1381

Reference is made to your letter of July 8, 1981 concerniy@IL CON. COM.
the captioned wells. DIST. 3

Mr. Frank T. Chavez

Energy and Minerals Department
0il1 Conservation Division

1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Dear Sir:

My field personnel advised on July 30th that a vacuum truck
had been utilized to vacuum what approximately was one barrel
of 0il from the pit of the #1 Apperson well. I have no further
communication that this was done, but have no reason to think
that this work has not been accomplished in view of my

pumper's report.

With regard to the salt water disposal well on the Kaempf lease,
you are advised that this disposal well was never utilized.

When we tried to set 2 7/8" tubing in the well to be used as
casing, the company that was retained to do the cementing allowed
cement to plug off a portion of the casing,and to add to the
problem, a packer was lost in the hole as well. Thus the well
was effectively plugged and hence abandoned. Thus we were never
able to use the well as a disposal well. This happened in

July, 1974.

Very truly yours,

RPC :mwh

* . ,
— Operating in the Rocky Mountains for over two decades —



